
 

 

7 December 2017 
 
Ref:  MKY/AWD 
 
 
 

Dear Family 
 

Academy Closure Arrangements – Adverse Weather 
 

In view of the likelihood of forthcoming bad weather, I thought that it would be timely to remind 
families of the arrangements should a decision be made to close the Academy or to amend our 
opening times. 
 
The decision to close the Academy may have to be based on the weather forecast for the day/night 
ahead rather than conditions first thing in the morning. 
 
This decision will be made by no later than 7.00am in the morning and the information made 
available to the following radio stations; Free Radio, Black Country Radio and Heart FM.  Details 
will also be posted on the Thorns Collegiate Academy website, Facebook page and Twitter feed.  
Please follow and like the pages to receive updates.  Families who have provided a mobile phone 
number should also receive a text message from us. 
 
If there is no announcement on the local radio stations or on the Academy website, Facebook page 
or Twitter feed then the Academy will be open to students and staff as normal. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mr M S Kelay 
Principal 
 
 

 


